
SPECIAL TOWN MEETING 
TOWN OF HAMPTON 

JUNE 15, 2016 
MINUTES 

 

A special town meeting of the electors and citizens qualified to vote in town meetings of the 
Town of Hampton, Connecticut was held at the Hampton Town Hall, Lower Level, 164 Main Street in 
Hampton, Connecticut on Wednesday, June 15, 2016 at 7:00 p.m.   

 
The following items were considered and acted upon if appropriate.  
 
First Selectman Allan Cahill called the meeting to order at7:04 PM. 

 
1. To choose a moderator. Bob Grindle/Mike Chapel moved/seconded to nominate Allan 

Cahill.  Sue Hochstetter was also nominated but  respectfully declined. Mr. Cahill was 
named moderator and he read the call. 

 
2.       To discuss and vote on the question stated below.  
 
  Note:  By authority of General Statutes Section 7-7, the Board of Selectmen has voted to 
submit the question to a vote at referendum by machine on June 23, 2016 at Town Hall, 164 Main 
Street, Hampton, CT between the hours of Noon and 8:00 p.m.  Because of the above note, only 
discussion on the following question was held.   

 
SHOULD THE TOWN OF HAMPTON SUBMIT AN APPLICATION TO THE BOARD OF EDUCATION OF 
REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 11 FOR INSTITUTION OF THE PROCEDURE FOR DISSOLUTION 
OF REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 11?   
 
  Comments were made in favor and against the question.  Mr. Cahill answered questions 
regarding the Malone & McBroom study and legal issues surrounding the process of dissolution.The 
focus of the discussion revolved around the financial viability of the Regional District and whether 
the study for the dissolution process can or should be done concurrently with the study for the 
addition or withdrawal of grades.   
 
3.        To adjourn. Linda Sanchez/Bob Grindle moved/seconded to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned 
at 7:55 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted. 
 
Leslie Wertam, Town Clerk 

 
 

 


